Call for a better deal for women in rural industry - report

27/2/07:
A government report has called for a broad new approach to skilling women for key roles in Australian agriculture.
Lack of support for helping rural women to achieve their potential was part of a range of shortcomings, the agriculture committee's report said.

Overall, the report recognised there were severe skills shortages in rural industries and inadequate responses to those shortages.

"It is clear to the committee that understanding and supporting the role of women in agriculture is vital to securing a skilled workforce for the industry," the report said.

"Whilst some programs already exist, there needs to be a broader, whole-of-sector approach to utilising and enhancing the skills and potential of women in rural Australia."

The committee recommended the federal government coordinate programs with state and territory governments and industry aimed at enhancing the contribution of women to Australian agriculture and improve their rural skills training.

It also called for greater attention to using the skills and abilities of older workers.

"An existing, invaluable source of skills will be lost if the role and needs of older workers in an ageing workforce are not recognised and dealt with," it said.

Committee chairman Alby Schultz said another key problem to be addressed concerned negative perceptions surrounding agriculture and forestry.

"Although these are dynamic industries with strong prospects, they are widely perceived as sunset industries with little to offer ambitious and capable people," he said.

"In truth, Australia's rural industries offer a wide diversity of career options, ranging from farm hands with the freedom to move within and between industries, through machine operators with specialised skills, to business managers and research scientists."

Schultz said the community needed to be educated as to the role agriculture and forestry plays in Australian society and the diverse career prospects open those those who seek them.

The committee urged creation of programs to promote rural industries in primary and secondary schools.
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